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Youth who were in the foster care system can now extend their Medi-Cal coverage for free regardless of current 

income. To qualify a youth must: 

 Have lived in foster care in ANY state on their 18th birthday 

 Live in California now 

 Be younger than 26 years old 

For more information, call 1-800-300-1506 or 209-468-2025 for San Joaquin County. Also visit www.coveredca.com. 

Care Coordination Form and Foster Care Form Reminders 

As of 2017, CHDP uses the Care Coordination Form instead of the PM 160 

to track follow up for children using our program (see Attachment A). This 

includes children who are referred to the dentist for a problem. Please fill out the 

form as completely as possible including patient eligibility info, the dental 

assessment section, and whether fluoride varnish was applied. Completed forms 

should be faxed to 209-953-3632 or mailed to San Joaquin County CHDP 

Program, PO Box 2009, Stockton, CA 95201. 

A Care Coordination Form should be filled out and sent to the CHDP program 

for children who fulfill ALL the following criteria: 

 They are being seen for a well-child exam  

 Have fee-for-service Medi-Cal or using Gateway  

 Found to have an issue requiring a follow up or referral  

 Not in foster care 

The form is not necessary for clinics that are Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHCs). Do not fill out the form if 

the child has managed care.  

For children in foster care there is a separate form (PHN-01, see Attachment B) that must be filled out for 

every visit and sent to the foster care nurses by the parent or healthcare provider. The forms can be faxed to 209

-932-2638 or mailed to Foster Care Nursing, SJC Human Services Agency, PO Box 201056 Stockton, CA 95297. 

For questions, please call or email Gwen Callaway, CHDP Health Educator, at 209-468-8918 or gcallaway@sjcphs.org. 

Expanded Free Medi-Cal for Former Foster Youth 

http://www.coveredca.com
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With summer in full swing a few well-thought out preparations can make sure it’s a 

season of sun and fun for everyone. Share the following tips with families! 

 Stock up on water to stay hydrated and sunscreen to avoid sunburns. 

 Wear loose, lightweight, light-colored clothing. 

 Make sure your home is well-insulated. Weather stripping around all doors and 

window sills help keep the cool air inside. 

 Double-check your home’s cooling system is working properly. 

 Cover any windows that receive morning or afternoon sun with drapes, shades, 

awnings, or louvers. This can reduce heat that enters a home by up to 80%. 

 Learn about the types of medical conditions that can result from extreme heat and the proper first aid measures 

that should be taken. 

 Know those in you neighborhood who are older, young, sick or overweight. They are more likely to become 

victims of excessive heat and may need help. 

 Find places in the community you can go to get cool. 

 During extreme heat avoid high-energy activities. 

 Never leave a child, adult, or pet alone in a vehicle on a warm day. 

Visit https://www.ready.gov/heat for more heat safety information. 

Summertime Tips 

Current Measles Outbreak 

The ongoing outbreak of measles, a disease declared eradicated in the U.S. 

in 2000, has health officials at all levels concerned. As of June 27th, there 

are 1,095 confirmed cases across the country (the most since 1992) and as 

of June 26th there are 55 confirmed cases in California. There are no cases 

in San Joaquin County. So far, cases can be traced to international travelers 

to the U.S. where the disease spread to unvaccinated pockets of the 

population. Measles can be spread through coughing and sneezing and is one of the most contagious of all infectious 

diseases. Particles can survive up to two hours in the air or on surfaces after an infected person has left the area. Those 

who have been infected can spread the disease four days before and four days after their rash appears. 

Current MMR vaccine recommendations call for the first dose between 12 and 15 months of age and a second dose 

between 4 and 6 years old. Evidence of measles immunity must include at least one of the following: 

 

 Written documentation of appropriate vaccination 

 Lab evidence of immunity 

 Lab confirmation of measles 

 Birth before 1957 

If there is a suspected case of measles in your office report it immediately to San Joaquin County Public 

Health Services by calling 209-468-3822.  

Resources on measles can found on the CDC website here: https://www.cdc.gov/measles/hcp/index.html. 

https://www.ready.gov/heat
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjRxsus6tXiAhXSOn0KHdoaA0oQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dw.com%2Fen%2Fwhy-measles-is-so-deadly-and-vaccination-so-important%2Fa-47743349&psig=AOvVaw29YaxfwuNg57A3jRaIn1eU&us
https://www.cdc.gov/measles/hcp/index.html
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 New AAP Adolescent Sexual 

Health Webpage 

The American Academy of 

Pediatrics (AAP) has redone 

their webpage on Adolescent 

Sexual Health. The page has 

links to various areas of care 

including the Pediatrician’s 

Role, STI Screening 

Guidelines, and creating a 

Teen Friendly Practice. Resources for both clinicians and families 

are available throughout the site in order to encourage regular, 

preventative screenings for teens.  

The new site can be found here: https://www.aap.org/en-us/

advocacy-and-policy/aap-health-initiatives/adolescent-sexual-health/

Pages/default.aspx  

 Vaccine Counseling 

As health professionals, we know 

that high vaccination rates keep our 

communities and especially our 

children safe from preventable 

infectious diseases. However, 

addressing parents that are hesitant 

or opposed to vaccinating their children can be difficult. To that end, 

the AAP has created a guide for addressing parental concerns about 

vaccines which can be accessed here: https://

pediatrics.aappublications.org/content/138/3/e20162146.  

The guide addresses common vaccine myths and how to counter 

them with current evidence and historical studies. It also thoroughly 

discusses the pros and cons of dismissing families who refuse to 

vaccinate from the practice. Consistently stressed is the importance of 

the relationship between providers and parents when it comes to 

clear, regular communication about the benefit of vaccines. 

 
Lead Week 2019  

Save the Date 

This year, Lead Week 2019 will be 

October 20-26. So mark your 

calendars and join the Childhood 

Lead Poisoning Prevention Program 

(CLPPP) in their annual campaign.  

This year’s theme will be “Dust and 

dirt with lead can hurt. Keep kids away 

from lead where they play.” 

More information will be posted on 

http://clppp.sjcphs.org/ as Lead Week 

approaches. 

 New Safe Sleep 
Materials 

Safe Kids San Joaquin has put 

together new educational materials on 

Safe Sleep with the goal of reducing 

Sudden Infant Death Syndrome 

(SIDS) in our county! A new toolkit 

is available for home visitors and 

clinics containing flyers and 

pamphlets to educate families on the 

proper way to put their infant to 

sleep—for every sleep!  

Families will learn about the ABC’s 

of safe sleep and other tips to keep 

baby healthy. 

The toolkit can be accessed here: 

http://www.sjcphs.org/healthed/

health_education_community_resour

ces.aspx#Injury  

https://www.aap.org/en-us/advocacy-and-policy/aap-health-initiatives/adolescent-sexual-health/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.aap.org/en-us/advocacy-and-policy/aap-health-initiatives/adolescent-sexual-health/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.aap.org/en-us/advocacy-and-policy/aap-health-initiatives/adolescent-sexual-health/Pages/default.aspx
https://pediatrics.aappublications.org/content/138/3/e20162146
https://pediatrics.aappublications.org/content/138/3/e20162146
http://clppp.sjcphs.org/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiHop7KyZ3WAhVhr1QKHYF2CEcQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.epa.gov%2Flead%2Flead-poisoning-prevention-week-2016&psig=AFQjCNHvJHexoCwof1KTsA7LwLtqL41NQg&ust=1505234482
http://www.sjcphs.org/healthed/health_education_community_resources.aspx#Injury
http://www.sjcphs.org/healthed/health_education_community_resources.aspx#Injury
http://www.sjcphs.org/healthed/health_education_community_resources.aspx#Injury


 
CHDP quarterly newsletters are not intended to take the place of the CHDP Provider Manual, Provider Information Notices (PINs ), 
or any other official correspondence from the California Department of Health Care Services. For article contributions, topic  sug-

gestions and mailing list updates, please contact Gwen Callaway at 468 -8918 or gcallaway@sjcphs.org. 
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CHDP Team 

CMS Medical Director  Maggie Park, MD 

CMS Administrator  Renee Sunseri, BSN, RN, PHN 

CHDP Deputy Director  Surbhi Jayant, MSN, RN, PHN 

CHDP Public Health Educator  Gwen Callaway, MPH 

CHDP Foster Care  

Coordination  

 
Pam Lam, BSN, RN, PHN 

Jamie Crenshaw, BSN, RN, PHN  

Charlene Devera, BSN, RN, PHN 

Christine Merin, BSN, RN, PHN 

Annelie Steele, BSN, RN, PHN 

Russell Espiritu, Sr. Office Assistant 

CHDP Outreach & Support  Xia Lo, CHOW 

Date: Tuesday, July 16th 2019 

Time: 9:00am - 12pm 

Location: Conference Room, 2233 Grand Canal Blvd. 

Suite 214, Stockton, 95207 

The registration deadline is Wednesday, July 10th. 

See Attachment E to register. 

All staff who conduct hearing screenings for CHDP 

children are required to attend this training every 4 

years. For questions, call or email Gwen Callaway at 

209-468-8918 or gcallaway@sjcphs.org. 

CHDP Vision Training 

 

 

FamilyWORKs 

This brand new program offered through the Human 

Services Agency (HSA) matches families with trained 

professionals who make personal home visits for two 

years.  

The home visitor will: 

 Help children get ready for school 

 Connect parents with supportive group meetings 

and community resources based on their needs 

 Help with searching and applying for a job 

In order to be eligible a family must have an open 

CalWORKs case and a child in the home 0-3 years old. 

There is also a one-time $500 stipend that the family 

may qualify for to help meet goals.  

Contact Family Resource & Referral Center at 209-461-

1958, El Concilio at 209-644-2676, or Mary Magdalene 

Community Services at 209-888-4519 for more 

information. 

Two New Van Services for SJC 

 Picks up and drops off within any one zone of San 

Joaquin County (see Attachment C/D for zone map) 

 Transports up to groups of 4 for $4 one way 

 Wheelchair accessible 

 7 days a week — M-F 6am-6pm, Sat & Sun 6am-10pm 

 Visit sjRTD.com/VanGo for more info 

 Non-emergency medical transport  

 Free transportation to medical appointments 

 Call 209-644-2616 at least 48 hours in advance 

 Fixed route and door-to-door service available 

 Spanish spoken 

 Visit elconcilio.org/transportation for more info 

http://sanjoaquinrtd.com/vango/
https://www.elconcilio.org/transportation/
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Attachment B 



Attachment C 



Attachment D 



Attachment E 

 

Child Health and Disability Prevention Program 

Vision Screening Training Registration Form 

July 16th, 2019 

9am – 12pm 

Conference Room 

Children’s Medical Services 

2233 Grand Canal Blvd.,  

Ste. 214, Stockton 95207 

Registration Deadline: July 8th, 2019 (register early—seating is limited) 

***Participants MUST bring the vision charts used for screening in their offices*** 

Name:   _   Phone:      Email:     _____  

Office:      City:      Zip:        

 

Fax form to: (209) 953-3632 

OR 

Mail form to: P.O. Box 2009, Stockton, CA  95201-2009 

 

For more information, contact Gwen Callaway, CHDP Health Educator, at 209-468-8918 or 

gcallaway@sjcphs.org 

 
 Bring your office’s vision charts. 

 Fill out one form per participant—please write legibly. 

 The training will include instruction on vision 

screening background and techniques as well as 

requirements for screening CHDP children. 

 There will be a presentation and hands-on practice. 

 Any staff  from a San Joaquin County CHDP provider 

office may attend. 

 Staff  must be certified by CHDP every 4 years. 


